TOWN OF GARDEN CITY **BOARD OF TRUSTEES** MINUTES

Regular Meeting 7:30 p.m.

April 15, 2003

Mayor Warren called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. members present were Mayor Bob Warren, Dennis Kendrick, Betty Warren, Eddie Miller, Vince Loftus, Dixie Hill and Clarence Krieger. Staff present was Attorney Don Hoff, Police Chief Guthrie and Town Clerk Janice Walter. Also present was Pete Dunne, Director of Intensive Services of Island Grove Regional Treatment Center.

Minutes & Treasurer's Reports

- A. Minutes of Regular Meeting March 18, 2003
- B. Treasurer's Reports for March 2003

Betty Warren moved and Vince Loftus seconded to approve the Minutes of Regular Meeting March 18, 2003 and the Treasurer's Reports for March 2003. 7 aye. 0 nay. Motion carried.

Mayor Warren expressed sincere condolences on behalf of the Board to Clarence Krieger in the death of his mother.

Island Grove Regional Treatment Center

Pete Dunne from the Island Grove Regional Treatment Center explained their treatment program and how their funding is determined. The detox unit served 2,500 clients last year. While the number of clients has increased the funding has gone done. Eleven of those clients were brought in from Garden City last year and this year that figure is already up to 8 so far. Clarence Krieger asked if there could be a reduction in payroll at the facility to make up for the lack of funding. Betty Warren moved to set up a drug and alcohol treatment program and to give Island Grove Regional Treatment Center \$1,000 to administer the program for a one year time period only. Dixie Hill seconded. Roll call vote:

Dennis Kendrick, yes Clarence Krieger, yes Dixie Hill, yes

Vince Loftus, yes

Mayor Warren, yes

Eddie Miller, yes Betty Warren, yes Motion carried.

Streetscape Plans

The Board received copies of the cost estimates for various portions of the streetscape plans. We had also received an invoice for \$1,100 from CSU Cooperative Extension for the plans. Betty Warren moved to pay the invoice under protest. There was no second. Clarence Krieger moved to not pay the invoice at this time and to invite Lillias Jarding to attend a board meeting to discuss the streetscape plans. Dennis Kendrick seconded. 7 aye. 0 nay. Motion carried.

Liquor Hearings Reports

Chief Guthrie reported that the hearing officer had decided that there was no violation by the El Carousel since there is no code that required them to call the Police when there is a fight. Chief Guthrie asked if the board would be interested in adopting an ordinance that would make it a violation for liquor licensee to not report an incidence to the Police Department. There was another incident at the bar the weekend of April 18th. Don Hoff reported that the Gambler hearing had been continued to April 28, 2003 at 2:00 p.m. at the Town Hall. He also reported that someone had picked up an application for a transfer of ownership for the Gambler.

CML Spring Outreach Meeting

CML Spring Outreach Meeting will be Thursday May 8th from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. at Greeley City Hall Training Room. All elected officials and staff are encouraged to attend. Please let Janice know if you want reservations.

Licensing Applications

The clerk reported that there had been a change in the state law concerning liquor forms. Most of the forms that we have been using are no longer allowed. Since this has changed the application considerably, she suggested that we eliminate the \$50 deposit that we currently charge for an application packet. This fee was applied to the licensing fee when they actually applied so we would not be losing any revenue. Eddie Miller moved and Betty Warren seconded to eliminate the liquor license application fee. 7 aye. 0 nay. Motion carried.

<u>Printer</u>

Betty Warren moved to approve the purchase of a printer for the reception area that is capable of doing the work and will last. Dennis Kendrick seconded. 7 aye. 0 nay. Motion carried.

Other Board Issues

The CML Annual Conference is the 3rd week of June. Betty Warren moved to change the June meeting to June 24, 2003. That would be the fourth Tuesday of the month instead of the third Tuesday. Dixie Hill seconded. 7 aye. 0 nay. Motion carried.

Mayor Warren reported that he had met with the Xcel representatives that afternoon and that they would be installing the medallions soon. After the medallions are in, we will see if the street is lighted better.

Since there was no further business, Mayor Warren adjourned the meeting at 8:31 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted by:__

Page 3 of 3